
The Church of England's dioceses* have now all voted in favour of the current draft legislation to enable women to be bishops. Manchester was

the last diocese to vote and they approved the motion at a meeting of their Synod yesterday.  In 2011 both London and Chichester diocesan

synods voted against the legislation.

The February 2014 meeting of General Synod referred the current Women in the Episcopate legislation to the dioceses.

Diocesan Synods all voted in favour of the motion: 'That this Synod approve the proposals embodied in the draft Bishops and Priests

(Consecration and Ordination of Women) Measure and draft Amending Canon No 33.'

For the motion to be carried the houses of clergy and laity had to each vote, by a simple majority, in favour.

The table attached records the votes in favour and against, and any recorded abstentions in each house. The draft legislation will now go before

General Synod in July for a Final Approval vote.

The Bishop of Rochester, James Langstaff, Chair of the Steering Committee for the Draft Legislation for Women in the Episcopate said:

"The dioceses have now expressed their view very clearly and the matter now comes back to General Synod in July.  I pray that the Synod will

continue to approach this decision in a prayerful and generous way as we move towards voting on the proposal that women may be bishops in

the Church of England."

ENDS

The table of Diocesan Synod results can be found here.

*Due to logistical constraints the Diocese in Europe was unable to convene a meeting in the three month period allowed for this Article 8

reference.
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